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Board of Directors Meeting - Video Conference:

Regina (2205 Victoria Ave Board Room) - Saskatoon (510 Cynthia St. Room 140)

Saturday, May 6th, 2017
1.
COMMENCEMENT – Meeting Facilitator: Don Black
· Call to Order – 10:35 am

Role Call – 
REGINA:
 Stacey Silzer (Executive Director), Don Black (President), Chad Schneider (Technical Chair), Shelley Schroeder (Secretary), Denise Saxon (Estevan Rep), Lorraine Wollbaum (Senior Ladies Rep South), Bennett Hladun (Men’s Rep); Brandon Schatz (South Mixed League Rep - Wolfpack), Carly Schatz (Minor Rep), Joey Burnett (Senior  Men’s Chair)

SASKATOON:


Ray Bender (Minor Boys Chair), Rachelle Raymond (Senior Women’s Chair), Yvonne Turner (Minor Girls Chair), Carla Buell (Treasurer), Deb Krawchuk (Senior Ladies Rep – North)
ABSENT: Alyssa Nostadt (Mixed Chair), Devon Hack (RIC), Mixed League Rep – North.
· Minutes of the Previous Meeting

Motion: Chad Schneider/Rachelle Raymond - To accept the minutes of the previous meeting which was circulated last year with the number of jr teams who attended Nationals adjusted as it was only one boys team not 2.   
  Carried.
· Agenda

Motion: Joey Bennett/Lorraine Wollbaum - To accept the agenda as presented. 
 Carried.

2.
 President’s Address:

·  The SBA had another successful year.  We were represented by 4 teams at Jr Nationals (2 girls and 2 boys) and 1 men’s team (Bruno Axemen) at Senior Nationals; next year’s Junior will be in Ontario and Senior/Mixed in Portage la Prairie; there was no Master’s division at Nationals – moving forward we need to have input from all divisions as to how to attract new interest to the sport – there’ll be nowhere to go for B/M/J players if we don’t recruit.  Would like to develop a cost comparison to other sports for the new Canadians and encourage them to try the sport.

· We had 8 Bantam teams, 8 Midget teams and 10 Juvenile teams - each provincial event went very well, congratulations to all the host communities.  Saskatchewan claimed 6 of the 12 medals at the Worlds in November.   The CBF & IFBA live website had 337,679 views which justified the cost of live streaming the event from the 7 rinks – the US is now looking at doing the same thing at the next National event.
·  Don would like to also thank the SBA Executive for their work this past year, and all the volunteers.
3.
Committee Reports/Issues


 Senior

· Rachelle Raymond summarized what happened this past year from her report.  Congratulations to all the teams who participated at Provincials and made the weekend run smoothly in Humboldt/Lanigan. Nationals will be hosted in Portage in 2018 and she would like to see more teams attend.  She would like to see a memorial or something put in place for Derek Heisler.  Joey had nothing to add to the report.

Minor
· Yvonne and Ray summarized the Minor programs for the year.  There were 5 Jr Boys teams, 5 Jr Girls teams, 3 Midget Boys teams, 5 Midget Girls teams, 4 Bantam girls’ teams and 4 Bantam Boys team.  The Minor Provincials were hosted by Aberdeen – very good tournament with the only complaint being it was too much with both the bantam and juveniles.   The SBA will look at this during their summer meeting.   There were 4 Juvenile teams at the Nationals in Estevan – looks like next year will be in Owen Sound, ON April 3-6/18.

Mixed
· Alyssa was not available for this meeting.  
· Lorraine – Regina mixed league needs to be better organized, the loaner kits don’t have all the necessary equipment – have balls, brooms & shoes – no helmets; signing equipment out from the office wasn’t an option.  

· Balgonie ice- BBL has equipment and Saturday morning ice time.  Bruno may have a mixed team for this season – Aberdeen has 3 or 4 teams; Provincial schedule needs to be followed – mini games created problems with the flow for some of the teams;
· Brandon – would like to try for 2 categories as there is a definite gap in the skill level and it’s not fair to some of the more advanced players; draw schedule for the 8 teams worked well; new overtime rules need to be made clarified and followed for the 4 on 4 – was not followed by all the refs and did have an impact on the final games.  Would like to this to be addressed at the summer planning meeting.  Brandon also asked for clarification as to the Wolfpack’s eligibility for Nationals.


Non-Contact 

· No report.  

Technical 

· Chad assisted George Brown with 3 BTC evaluations at the Nationals in Estevan – Ray Bender, Gord Bender, Terry Lamping & Denille Schroeder are now fully certified; Chad can now do the evaluations as long as he didn’t teach the initial BTC course; is there a need for a BTC course this fall – need a minimum of 8 to make it work – will have this added to the fall agenda for discussion.

· First Nations Winter Games are this year, we will have BF2 courses to hold, and will need officials to attend this event.  It’s usually Easter break.

· BTE – approved by Sport Canada – Chad & Don Dust have the theory portion – need to do practical.  


Officials

· No report. 

4.
Financial

· Approval of the Sport Profile Application/Budget
Motion: Carla Buell/Ray Bender - To accept the 2018-2019 Sport Profile Application / Budget.   
Carried.
5.
Proposed Bylaw Changes – Midget and Juvenile Provincials dates to be switched.  This doesn’t need to be done as a policy or bylaw change due to the wording of the current policy.
6.
CBF AGM Report – Don Black


Summary of discussions held at CBF AGM:

· Mixed Nationals – BTC certified coach or pay a $500 fine – this would seem to defeat the purpose of certifying coaches but can see teams going this way;
· Discussion around the BTE – Saskatchewan won’t be spending any more money on this as it will only be used at the Canada Games – need to have 10 full teams and currently only have 4;

· Defending champs will be returning @ Mixed category;

· Quebec & Ontario have Master’s teams – there is interest in Saskatchewan for a team; Saskatchewan is the only Province to impose the 50% & 1 for rosters – this hasn’t been followed for the last few years;

· Senior’s Nationals – Saskatchewan men’s team will be asked 1st and the women’s asked 3rd.

7.
Juvenile and Senior National Reports – previously covered.
8.   Gold Broom – Carla Buell/Rachelle Raymond
· Ice is booked for next year.  The event is February 2-4, 2018
9.
Calendar of Events – Juvenile/Midget Provincial dates have been changed; Odessa has submitted a bid to host Senior & Juvenile/Bantam Provincials; Bruno a bid to host Mixed & Midget Provincials – Chad Schneider made a motion to set a date as a deadline; motion was overturned due to the previous deadline already being passed and no other bids were presented during this time;
Motion: Ray Bender/Shelley Schroeder - To accept all locations selected this year for Provincials by the SBA Board of Directors.    
Carried.

10. 
New Business:
-  
BTC Clinic – 8 people required – 5 year certification – in order to be evaluated, the course can’t have been taught by Chad;
- 
Sask Sport AGM – June 10th – Don & Stacey will be attending for Broomball;
- 2016 SBA Awards – Nominations?  (Deadline was May 1st)

· Nominations for 2016 are:
· Female Athlete - Carly Schatz & Angie Heisler
· Male Athlete – Dawson Bender
· Team of the Year – Bruno Senior Axemen
· Hall of Fame – Ryan Schlechter, Sid Bowman, Shelley Roach
· Volunteer of the Year – Stacey Silzer
· Service Award – Don Black
· Community Award –  Estevan
There was a great deal of discussion surrounding the Hall of Fame Award and what the actual criteria to be submitted are – this will be made available for future nominations.  Ray made a motion to accept both nominations for the Female Athlete for this year – motion was defeated.
· The committee chose:

· Female Athlete – Carly Schatz
· Male Athlete – Dawson Bender
· Team of the Year - Bruno Senior Axemen
· Hall of Fame – Ryan Schlechter
· Volunteer of the Year – Stacey Silzer
· Service Award – Don Black
· Community Award – Estevan 
- Summer planning meeting will be held in Regina June 16-18 for the Executive;

- Mixed & senior fall meeting will be held the morning of the September AGM – participation at Nationals – would like a commitment from previous teams that have attended; 
- Pickup deadline – would like to see it set to March 1st, similar to the seniors initial roster in January.

- Officials clinic attendance is mandatory – officials that are reffing and have not taken the course have no insurance nor does the team; the fee to officiate at only league/tournaments is $15, to officiate at provincials is $50, as it’s usually the higher level officials.  Stacey will collect $15 upfront now vs the $50 and just remove the $35 from the officials who do Provincials –need to get teams sending their own members to take the course;  leagues need to start covering this cost or having the participant pay it up front.
- 2016 World Broomball Championships – overall success with a final total of a loss of $2315.59 – Don was not in a position to canvass the business community as much as was needed due to his health concerns but the city of Regina made out very well from all the teams and spectators;

- New Policies coming forward at AGM:


- Social Media – Facebook/Instagram/Twitter – negative posts by players/teams bashing others and the SBA executive


- Privacy – Sask Sport information


- Zero Tolerance – bad behaviour at Provincial events


- Concussion – mandated by all Sports governing bodies

11. Site of AGM

· The AGM will be held in Saskatoon on September 16 at 510 Cynthia Street (Sask Sport meeting rooms).  The awards night will also be hosted that evening.  No host for the awards night yet.  Any interested groups to contact Stacey.  
12.
Adjournment

Motion: Chad Schneider – To adjourn the meeting. 


Carried.
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